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THE GIFT OF STORYTELLING

I once heard a story about a western anthropologist living in an 
African village when the first television was introduced. The villagers 
dropped everything and gathered around the television day and 
night. After a while they began to drift away, returning to their usual 
entertainment, the local storyteller. 

The anthropologist asked, “Why have you stopped watching 
television?”

A villager replied, “It is not as interesting as our own storyteller.”

“But television knows more stories than your village storyteller,” said 
the anthropologist.

“Maybe,” replied the villager. “But the storyteller knows me!”

I was blessed with many excellent teachers during my school days. 
The most memorable for me was a grade six teacher who taught us 
many lessons about life and developing character by telling stories, 
lessons that I remember to this day.

A well-told story that makes a point or teaches a value is a gift from 
the storyteller to the listeners. It is a wonderful meeting place 
because a story provides a gentle entry to the minds and hearts of 
the listeners. Storytelling is also a powerful and dynamic form of 
communication that reaches out and touches on a personal level. The 
human voice, the vocal expression and the comfort of proximity help 
listeners remember the story, its storyteller and the point being made. 

Telling and listening to stories is an innate part of all human cultures 
that has survived the ages. We all enjoy telling stories. After a winter 
storm, for example, I am impressed by the wealth of stories people 
have to share and others like to hear. So storytelling, even in this 
age of multiple communication devices, can still endure. In fact, 
some occasions provide an atmosphere for stories to be shared, like 
camping trips, or holidays such as Christmas, or if you happen to be in 
a digital-free zone.

When I was a boy, I considered myself lucky to have come from a 
family of raconteurs. Family gatherings provided opportunities to 
listen to our family storytellers. What was interesting is that folks 
enjoyed hearing some stories over and over again like a favourite 
piece of music. As time went on this family tradition began to fade 
away, that is until my father’s funeral. After the service we gathered at 
my father’s house for a reception. It was my sister who started telling 
stories about our father. Everyone had something to share and stories 
were told long into the night. The television was on in the family 
room, but no one was watching. Of course, television knew more 
stories than we did, but television didn’t know my dad.
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health and addiction disabilities. Although the 
policy is not law, the Ontario Human Rights 
Tribunal and Ontario courts will likely give this 
policy deference when considering mental health 
and/or addiction issues in cases before them.

NAUGHTY
An Alberta worker was involved in a collision with 
a company vehicle. As part of the investigation, 
he was tested for drugs and tested positive for 
cocaine. The employer terminated the worker, 
who then filed a complaint with the Human Rights 
Tribunal. In dismissing his complaint, the Alberta 
Human Rights Tribunal made a finding that there 
had been no discrimination. Surprisingly, although 
the Tribunal recognized that the complainant had 
a disability, they determined that he was in control 
of his addiction to an extent that he could have 
complied with the company’s drug use policy.

NICE
An employee at a long-term care facility filed a 
grievance after being terminated for unavailability 
for call-in shifts, but her employer argued that 
casual workers were not “employees” who 
were entitled to file grievances as defined by 
the collective agreement. A Nova Scotia judge 
sided with the union in determining that casual 
employees at the long-term care facility were not 
barred under the collective agreement from filing 
grievances against termination.

Looking ahead, 2015 promises to be another year 
rich with change and progress for the labour 
movement. In October, the Canadian Union of 
Postal Workers (CUPW) started their legal fight 
to save door-to-door mail delivery. The legal 
challenge, which argues that the elimination 
of service is a violation of the rights of seniors 
and the disabled under the Charter of Rights and 
Freedoms, will play out in Federal Court next year.  

Here’s to a little less naughty and a lot more nice 
next year.
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